Community Council Minutes 2-21-13

Attending:
Emily Larson
Brooke Richards
Charlotte Hutchinson
Maureen deWet
Gary Gibb
Annalise Eccles
Kim Conant

- *Minutes were approved from last meeting.
- *Kim sent the letter about crossing-the city will review the issue
- * Collaborative visits will be finished on Monday, Feb 25-all review will be turned into Gary-scores are due March 4. Final scores consist of Community Council scores, Team scores and Principal scores. Observations from Council members-likes seeing how teachers work together, rely on data to make better goals. They see a need for better communication between parents and teachers to understand expectations. It was suggested that this occur at the beginning of the school year. For visits next year-spontaneous visits then formal visit-it helped with understanding how to score for this year.
- *Utah Core Curriculum Math Materials, training and community input were discussed.

 Last year 6th grade teachers trained in Math to use this year. K-5 teachers trained in Language Arts.

 This spring and June, 6th grade teachers will be training in LA and K-5 will be doing Math.

 The district will have materials/programs for schools to choose from. Legacy will be holding a

 Community Meeting on March 19 at 6:30 to discuss the new curriculum and have materials available for patrons to review. A committee will be choosing materials for the school using input from parents, teachers and council members.
- *SchoolLand Trust grant is due before spring break. The website has the guidelines for how the money can be spent. School data indicates a high number of students reaching benchmark but not progressing. There was a discussion on some intervention ideas.

Committee approved moving 2012-13 Trustlands funds from the hourly teacher aide account to the Substitute account due to increase in substitutes needed. \$1500 will be reallocated to this account.

*Data Review-Writing reports were discussed.